EAU CLAIRE
LANDMARKS COMMISSION

Meeting of September 14, 2020
Members Present:  Jenny Ebert, Greg Kocken, John Mann, Joan Myers, Dale Poynter
Members Absent:  Brady Foust, David Klinkhammer

1. | 2. Call to Order | Roll Call. The meeting was chaired by John Mann and called to order at
4:30 p.m. The meeting was held online via Webex.

3. Approval of Minutes. The minutes of the August 3, 2020 meeting were approved as written.
4. Open Public Comment Period. None.

5. Public Hearing on local designation for 204 East Grand Avenue. A public hearing to consider
local landmark designation was held on the local designation of 204 East Grand Avenue. Mr. Alex
Padrnos and Mr. Jim Bunkelman were in attendance representing the property owner. No one
from the public spoke on this item. A motion was made by Greg Kocken and seconded by Jenny
Ebert to approve the local designation. Motion carried 6-0.

6. Discussion on schedule for the nomination of the Chicago-Milwaukee-St. Paul Railroad Bridge.
The Commission reviewed the landmark nomination form for the Chicago-Milwaukee-St. Paul
Railroad Bridge (Phoenix Park Bridge) and chose to set the public hearing for November. The
public hearing will be held on November 9, 2020.

7. Update on Landmark projects and activities. Greg Kocken asked if The Priory (UWEC) would be
eligible for local designation. John Mann requested that it be placed on a list for review of
eligibility. Jenny Ebert asked if it would be eligible locally since it is outside of the city limits. John
Mann suggested it may be eligible for state or national designation. Scott Allen noted that staff
would further research the property and report back with findings.

8. November meeting. The Commission noted that the meeting date for the November meeting
would be on November 9 instead of November 2" due to proximity to Election Day and to allow
a full 30 days prior to the November meeting for the notification process related to the Phoenix
Park Bridge designation.

There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting was adjourned at
4:47 p.m. '
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